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**Next General Meeting is 
Thursday, Nov. 19, 2015 at the 
Bel Air Banquet Hall, 7:30 - 
9:00pm. Come EARLY & enjoy 
the buffet starting at 6pm! If you 
would prefer a salad, call Holly 
or Shelly at 402-333-5505 
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Giving Back at Holiday Season 
By Nancy Bronner 

 

This year for Christmas we helped 6 families. In some way one 
member or more has kidney problems. Our total amount of Gift 
Cards was $3000.00 divided among the families.  

Our Candy Bags started with 60 pounds of Sugar Free Candy which 
made up 1825 bags. That is divided out between 14 dialysis 
locations here in Douglas and Sarpy County’s. The candy is just a 
token of something sweet, while they are setting, for some 3 to 4 
hours for their dialysis.  
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This year we were at Clancy’s Bar and Grill on 168th and Center. Long time members and        
contributor Gene and Patty Fisher own this location as well as the location in Phoenix Az.   

 

 At 2:45 we had our Presentation of the Club Donation to Tim O’Neal, who is the Chief Executive    
Officer of the Nebraska Kidney Foundation. A check of $7000.00 was presented. 
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The Social Worker’s that submit from their pool of cases were also there. About 50 to 60 people were in 
attendance with Plenty of Good Food and Dessert. Of course if you missed it, you didn’t get any of Dave 
Franc’s Rum Balls. Think I heard he made at least 6 or 7 dozen.  
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Member Spotlight 

From the Omaha World Herald Newspaper 

 

 Steve Skidmore, age 62: “I was one of those kids. If we have the ability to help them, why 
would you not?” 

THE BUILDER 

By Cindy Gonzalez / World-Herald staff writer 

Monday, November 23, 2015 
 

It was college information night at his son’s high school. 

Steve Skidmore sat through hours of discussion about higher education options, but got stuck on 
one thought: What about the kids who aren’t college-bound? 

His mind drifted back to his own graduation jitters. Where’s the compass, he wondered, for those 
not cut out for a career predicated on a four-year bachelor’s degree? 
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That Millard evening in 1994 turned out to be transformational all right — not only for son Eric, 
who was nudged toward the university route. But also for the father, who bounded down a path 
that over the next two decades would offer hundreds of local teens construction-related resources 
designed to connect them with a decent-paying job, even without a college degree. 

Skidmore hasn’t been paid a dime, supporters say, for years of coordinating the Builders of the 
Future mentoring program he founded with the Metro Omaha Builders Association. (Especially 
early on, he pitched in his own cash to keep things running.) 

Neither does his State Farm Insurance business benefit directly from the pipeline of skilled 
craftsmen the program aims to expand. 

When asked why he does it, the Benson High alumnus says: “I was one of those kids.” 
“If we have the ability to help them, why would you not?” he says. 

 

Seniors in the Gretna High School vocational building construction class construct a backyard shed as 
part of the Builders of the Future program, founded by Steve Skidmore with the Metro Omaha 
Builders Association. Working atop the shed are Jake McMahon, left, and Kyle Morbach; below them, 
from left, are Matt McMahon, Tyler Kudlacek, Dylan Berube and Justin Hines. KENT SIEVERS/THE 
WORLD-HERALD 



6 
 

For a guy who preferred to play elaborate pranks in school rather than study algebra, Skidmore 
has done the math: Twenty years later, he says, about $130,000 in scholarships have been 
awarded for additional training in industrial arts. 

And more than 1,300 young people — on average 100 students a year — have become better 
builders through the initiative, which pairs participating schools and community partners with a 
professional mentor. 

The program also provides construction materials so teens can engage in more hands-on 
experience. The capstone project has each group creating, from the ground up, a mini-house or 
shed. 

Donations and mentors from places such as Andersen Windows flowed in only as Skidmore and 
other supporters beat the pavement seeking support, said Ted Grace of Grace Custom Homes, 
one of the big drivers behind the program.  

It’s not all been smooth sailing. 

When the housing market collapsed in 2008, so did Builders of the Future. Skidmore said he 
didn’t want to fold — “I was angry” — but acknowledged that many industry financial backers 
were in a slump. They were cutting workers, not hiring.  

With the market churning again, Skidmore gladly stepped back when MOBA members asked for 
help reviving the program. He does it while running his own business. 

“He takes such a personal interest, and doesn’t let go of it,” said Barry Larson, a retired general 
contractor. “He’s like a dog with an old bone.” 

Grace said he and fellow builders hope the program helps to re-energize the short supply of 
skilled labor that worsened during the Great Recession. 

This year, he said, support is better than ever. The nonprofit Builder Foundation run by MOBA 
and industry leaders will contribute up to $70,000 in materials and scholarships, said Larson, 
also the foundation’s executive director. 

Skidmore recruited, and the foundation will cover, the salary of the program’s first paid 
facilitator, Kirk Skiles, a retired industrial technology teacher. The new post reflects the 
program’s maturity, and the intention to take it into more schools and “to the next level.” 



7 
 

 

“He takes such a personal interest, and doesn’t let go of it,” Barry Larson, a retired general contractor, 
said of Skidmore. “He’s like a dog with an old bone.” KENT SIEVERS/THE WORLD-HERALD 

Skiles stressed that the program enhances classroom instruction already provided by traditional 
schoolteachers. The bonus comes, he said, as students connect with professional mentors — who 
have real-world tips and jobs waiting. 

This year, more than a dozen homebuilding professionals are volunteering to mentor the latest 
batch of participants: nine schools, a Goodwill Youthbuild group and a Metropolitan Community 
College class. 

Skidmore kicks off each year with a visit to each school, and recently caught up with the Gretna 
High School vocational building construction class. 

His adrenaline pumps when mingling with the next generation of builders. A self-described risk-
taker — he loves rock crawling on four-wheelers — Skidmore likes to see the “light go on” 
when a kid who fidgets in math class easily figures the correct angle for a shed piece. 

If a teen is eager to learn and work outdoors, Skidmore tells them: “I can get you a job that pays 
$18 an hour.” 
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Skidmore, who washed and sold cars before owning his own insurance business, explains that an 
entry-level framer or masonry job builds confidence and experience and can lead to more. 
It’s not that he’s advising against college; his own two sons went. But if not, there’s an 
alternative: “Start as a carpenter. End up a Ted Grace (who owns a building company) or an 
insurance executive,” he said. 

Dylan Berube, 17, said it’s the hands-on work that makes the class worthwhile. “It gives us real-
world experience as opposed to being stuck at a desk,” said the senior who has enlisted in the 
U.S. Marines to work on aircraft mechanics. 

Teacher Jason Novotny said the financial boost from Builders of the Future comes in handy, as 
not all schools have what can add up to $5,000 to build the type of playhouse constructed as part 
of the program. 

After the class designs and constructs its mini-house project, it will market and sell the structure. 
Skidmore recommends the class use the proceeds to enhance the school’s shop program. 
Previous participants have produced playhouses in the image of a firehouse and a log cabin. One 
looked like Mother Goose’s “Old Lady Who Lived in a Shoe” house. 

On a different school visit, Skidmore, 62, glowed at a framed photo of a playhouse created by a 
class he mentored: a replica of a 1950s Sinclair service station. 

Nothing beats the feeling of running into a former student, though, he said. 
It happened recently when Skidmore helped his son pick up a refrigerator he bought through 
Craigslist. They didn’t know the seller’s identity, until Skidmore recognized her: Leslie Reimer 
from Bellevue East’s Class of 1995. 

“He gave me a big hug,” Reimer said, and fussed over her being one of the first scholarship 
recipients. 

Now 38, Reimer recalled being the only girl in her four years of shop classes. To this day, she 
has a wood shop in her garage, and has used her construction know-how to flip three houses. 
Although Reimer went on to be a business coach, she said the career calls for teamwork, design 
and project management skills. They’re many of the same, she said, she honed while learning 
construction. What Reimer said she mostly gained from mentors like Skidmore, and the 
scholarships they offered, was confidence.  

“It’s that intangible power of having somebody believe in you that really didn’t need to believe 
in you,” she said. 
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2015-2016 Schedule of Events  
See Page 15 for Details of Upcoming Events 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dec 17 General Meeting Bel-Air Banquet Hall Dinner 6 pm, meeting 7:30 - 9 pm  
   Christmas Tree decorating contest at meeting  
 
Dec 19 Toys for Tots Dinner Casio’s Cocktails 6PM, Dinner 7PM, Entertainment 7:30  
 
Jan 30 CCC Awards Banquet Mid America Center Details to come  
 
Feb 18 General Meeting Bel-Air Banquet Hall Dinner 6 pm, meeting 7:30 - 9 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
  
Please go to our website, www.CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com and click on the calendar tab to see the calendar of events.  You can 
select the “info” link to get more details, flyers & registration forms.  
 
Did you know? 
Our General Meetings are held at the Bel Air Banquet Room every month.  There is no charge for the use of the room, but we are required 
to purchase a minimum amount of dinners.  So come early (starting at 6pm) and enjoy the buffet.  If you would prefer a salad, you can call 
ahead and request one be made up for you.  The phone number is 402-333-5505 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

http://www.cornhuskercorvetteclub.com/
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MEMBER NEWS 
  

Prayers & Support -  

Fellow CCC member, Mike Brent of Columbus, was in a serious car accident on Wednesday, and is in 
ICU at UNMC in Omaha.  He had surgery Friday to stabilize his ribs. Broke off all of his ribs on the left 
side.   He had a gash on his head but it seems to be just a wound, and a slight concussion.  He was 
scheduled to have surgery this afternoon or Tuesday to repair a broken knee cap & an ankle that needs 
to be repaired.   Please keep Mike & Sandy in your prayers as Mike rests and heals.  Mike and Sandi 
were planning on attending the Christmas party, but this will keep them from doing so.  We will 
remember them at the party with a prayer.  Please send cards to Mike at 29 Cottonwood Drive, 
Columbus, NE  68601-6220.  Sandy's email is sheepish29@yahoo.com.   

Our thoughts and prayers are with Tim & Gina Ogle, and their entire family after Tim's mom past during 
the Thanksgiving holiday.  Your cards and expressions of sympathy can be sent to 12816 South 38th 
Street, Bellevue, NE  68123-2805.   

We lost another past member of CCC.   Gary Kipfer passed Dec. 1 at 4:30 PM 

Gary was one of the first members of CCC.  He, and his wife, Cheryl were very active in the club for over 
10 years.  Please send your sympathies to Cheryl Kipfer at 10014 Emiline St., LaVista NE 68128.   

Sharon Renshaw is still recovering from a broken leg, which she suffered while on vacation Hawaii.  You 
can send well wishes to 525 Sunset Drive, Yutan, NE 68073 or email at sharonkrenshaw@gmaiil.com. 

 Please send news and pictures of your family events, new cars and anything you would like to 
share with members to Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com.  

 

Share your knowledge and experience. Do you have some tips about car care to share?  
Have you taken any trips with your Corvette that you think others would be interested 
in?  Articles and pictures of club events or Corvette related activities are always 
welcome. 

mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
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NON SANCTIONED EVENT REMINDERS  

Thursday, Oct. 15 - CCC General Meeting  

 
Bel Air Banquet Room, 12100 West Center 
Road, Omaha, NE.  Meeting starts promptly at 
7:30 p.m.  Come early to enjoy the buffet and 
visit.   We ask that each member bring one non-
perishable food item for our charity food bank.   
 
Saturday, December 19th Toys for Tots Dinner: 
Casio’s –Flier on the next page.   

Saturday, January 20 – CCC Awards Banquet 
Mid America Center – Council Bluffs.  

. 

Flashback from the past - Carl and Margo 
Bertch as Mr. and Mrs. Santa Claus 
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Toys for Tots 
WHEN: December 19th                                            

WHERE: Cascio’s Steakhouse 1620 So. 10th Street 

Cocktails 6PM, Dinner 7PM, Entertainment 7:30 to 9:30PM  
featuring the band, “Wheelin’ and Dealin”. 

Price of meal include hors d’oeuvres, tax and tip. 

Menu Choices: 
New York Strip  $31.00 
Petite Filet    $33.00 
Queen Prime  $33.00 
Salmon   $27.00 
Haddock   $23.00 
Broiled Chicken Breast  $22.00 
Parmesan Chicken  $23.00 

 

Start your shopping NOW! You’ll have fun doing it. Unwrapped toys of any 
kind will be appreciated. All gifts will be given to the Marine Toys for Tots 

program. Let’s put a big smile on a little one’s face. It will bring a smile to your 
face as well! 
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Memories from Last Year’s Awards Banquet 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You don’t want to miss this! 
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Message from 
the President 

Hi Everybody, 

We will be closing 
the books for 
twenty fifteen 
before you know it! 
It’s time to 
celebrate. CCC has 

accomplished, beyond a doubt, what no other 
club can match. Check out these statistics. Since 
1966, fifty one years, CCC has been in the top 
10 thirty three times. Been in the top fifteen 31 
consecutive years. We are the number one Club 
with a total of 10 years. CCC has had one 
previous individual points champion, well that’s 
about to change. Joe and Teresa Eller have 
climbed to the top and will be the Champions 

for 2015. Congrats also to Gene & Kathy Gau, 
and Gina Ogle for placing in the elite top 15.  

The BOD met recently and is putting together 
another fantastic year just full of events for you 
to enjoy. From socials to racing to enjoying 
friends, you’re sure to have good time. Forgot 
to mention, Convention 2016 is in the middle of 
all that fun. 

As I mentioned above we have a lot to 
celebrate, let’s do it in grand style. PLEASE join 
us, Jan 30, 2016 for CCC’s annual Awards 
Banquet. See ya there. 

In closing, I want to wish you a Merry 
Christmas, Happy New Year and “Save the 
wave”. 

Happy Holidays, Jerry & Kathy 

 
 

Message from Your Governor  

No updates or 
reports for this 
month.  
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General Meeting Minutes 
November 19, 2015 

Bel Air Banquet Room 
 

 

Jerry Koraleski, President, welcomed a large 
crowd to the meeting and led the members in 
the Pledge of Allegiance.  President Koraleski 
mentioned that Kris Bevin’s mother, Eleanor 
Anderson, has passed away as has Jolene 
Jankowski’s older brother, Jerry Purintun.  John 
Vinardi, former member of CCC also passed 
away on November 10.  Jayne Sainz was 
hospitalized the past week, and as a club, we 
have sent cards to these folks and encourage 
club members to remember these people with 
their prayers and cards.   Sharon Renshaw is to 
undergo surgery this week. 

Nancy Bronner sold 50/50 tickets for the 
Nebraska Kidney Foundation and at the 
beginning of the meeting there was $118.00 in 
the pot.  Jerry then asked Kathy Gau to read off 
the birthday list which had quite a few names.  
Hmm, “People were busy about 9 months 
before November”, says Jerry.   (I’m pretty 
quick—counted backwards and wouldn’t that 
be around Valentine’s Day?) 

President Koraleski gave a friendly reminder 
that all ballots for the election must be in the 
ballot box by 7:45 so counting may begin. 

 

 

 

 

Jan Gunderson, Secretary, received a motion to 
accept the general meeting minutes as 
published in the newsletter from Jayne Reit and 
seconded by 
Jon Manz.  Jan 
extended an 
invitation 
quickly to the 
members to 
observe the 
live Nativity 
Scene at her 
church the first part of December. 

 

 

Marie Manz, Membership Director reported 
that Chris Tooker has done it again!  This month 
he has sponsored John Leise who owns a 1981 
Corvette and Todd and Pauline Seamore with a 
2007 Corvette.  
Marie directed 
Chris to the “King 
of Commissions”, 
Kevin Reit, who 
will pay the 
commission for 
all these new 
members.  I don’t 
know what ever started the battle between 
Manz VS Reit, but it is comical to say the least!  
After lots of laughter out loud, Marie continued 
to announce that John and Rhonda Harris have 
also joined.  We all raised and clapped for all 
the new members Marie introduced. 

Renewals are done, as grueling as it was.  When 
all said and done, 346 memberships were sent 
into NCCC. 

President Koraleski commended Marie on her 
work of sending out Membership Updates 
letting us all know “when, where, who and 
how”. 
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Tim Ogle, Vice President, and Webmaster, 
mentioned that CCC’s Award Winning 
Newsletter is posted and his updating 
responsibility is done. 

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Horeis, Treasurer, began his report by 
discussing the Nebraska Kidney Families we 
sponsor.  These people are needy families and 
thus far $300-$400 has been collected.  CCC 
usually collects 
$2,000, so if you 
didn’t bring your 
checkbook 
tonight, go 
ahead and write 
your check and 
mail it to Tom 
this next week 
so that he can 
get debit cards to give out to these family.  Tom 
gave a positive report as we are below budget 
even though $1,000 was lost at the Kearney 
races. 

At this time, George Horst’s group began to 
count the votes. 

 

Jon Manz, Governor 
gave an interesting 
report from the 
Governor’s meeting 
recently held in St. 
Louis, MO.  NCCC is 
no longer associated 

with the National Kidney Foundation.  NCCC 
lost $10,800 on the last car raffle; therefore 
some changes have been made to the 
fundraising process.  The new charity has not 
been announced, but 2,000 tickets at $50 each 
will be sold for a pot of $55,000.   

The 2017 National Convention will be held at 
Bowling Green, Kentucky. 

The Board of Directors for the West Region is: 

x RE   Larry Beebee 
x RCD   Joe Eller 
x Membership Director Sheila Wyman 
x Treasurer  Linda Homer 
x Secretary  Chris Beebee 

The 2016 West Region banquet will be held on 
March 19 in Des Moines and will be planned by 
the Corvette Club of Iowa. 

 

Don Angeroth, Competition Director, stated 
that there are a 
few kinks in the 
proposed event 
schedule, however, 
the following low-
speed auto cross 
events are 
scheduled: 

x May 14 & 15 Low-speed auto cross 
driving school—classroom on Saturday 
with an opportunity on Sunday to get 
on the track. 

x May 21 & 22 Low-speed auto cross 
event – Lincoln 

Don guaranteed that if you don’t like the 
school, he’ll refund every penny you paid for 
the class and if you do like it, he’ll refund all the 
money you pay for it!  (Well, something like 
that—in other words, it’s free). 

President Koraleski injected some disappointing 
information at this point in regard to the 
parking lot we’ve been able to rent from 
MidAmerica Center in Council Bluffs.  According 
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to what the press has released, it appears; that 
a Sports Complex is going to be built on the 
parking lot CCC’s rented for so many years.  
Jerry will verify with his MAC contact, and other 
venues may have to be explored.  The Board 
may be looking into splitting costs and cement 
with SCCA at a Lincoln location. 

 

  

Pat Swift, Public 
Relations Director, 
in his usual calm 
way went to the 
front and 
announced that 
we’ve lost two 
Contributors:  
Premier Countertop and Ming Auto Beauty 
Center.  Got Contributors?  Tell Pat and he’ll 
talk to them. 

Jerry complimented Pat for his work as Public 
Relations Director. 

 

 

 

Jayne Sainz, and Kathy Cashell Co-Social 
Director, came to the front and we were all so 
happy to see Jayne at the meeting let alone 
come to the front after the scare she gave us 
this last week!  The report was on: 

x Toys for Tots-bring your dancing shoes 
x Road Trip to Fairfield-postponed until 

Spring for nice weather 

x Candy Wrapping party for Nebraska 
Kidney Foundation 

x Christmas Tree Contest for December 
meeting-Kathy Brisbois reported on the 
contest 

Jayne thanked everyone for the cards and 
prayers—“Something worked!” says Jayne. 

 

Bill Cashell, Editor, reminded everyone that 
there are articles in the 
newsletter about the 
events that are listed in 
Jayne and Kathy’s 
report.  He thanked Tim 
for posting the 
newsletter and for the 
articles written by 

Carolyn Edmundson; “The Fall Color Run”, Allen 
H. Sohl; “Summer Festival Remembrance and 
Rod Penner for the Brownsville Trip”.  

President Koraleski replied to Bill’s report with 
“Great job! Great job!” 

 

 JB Benedict, Points 
Chairman- Another 
gentleman, who puts 
an outrageous amount 
of hours into 
calculating and 
reporting points for 
CCC and has done so 
for very many years, 
came to the front with his report--Our Point 
Chairman, JB Benedict!  President Koraleski 
applauded JB for the endless hours and 
indicated it was a privilege for Jerry to work 
with JB in past years, as you can count on him 
to do a great and accurate job.   

JB not only put a report on the back table, but 
sent 50-70 emails out to members in an excel 
spreadsheet so that any changes that members 
felt needed to be made could be addressed.    
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JB didn’t just sent one report, he sent several 
sorted in different ways for review.  What a lot 
of work.  

It’s the time of year when only JB knows where 
each member ranks.     JB also wanted to let 
everyone know that the report does not include 
the Kearney events.  Those points could make a 
difference in your ranking.  Per JB, “You’ll have 
to go to the awards banquet to find out where 
you stand.” 

JB has a passion for Hearts United for Animals in 
Auburn, NE and the last group of puppy mill 
dogs was pregnant and there will be a surge of 
puppies at the shelter.  The shelter needs old 
blankets and old comforters for bedding.  JB 
asked for CCC’s help.  He will pick up these 
items from the club at the next meeting.  No 
towels, please. 

A special from JB’s book club is offering “How to 
Build a Car” for children ages 6-12.  The book 
costs $15.00, minus 50% club discount coming 
to $7.50.  With tax, about $8.00 a book.  If you 
want one, just email JB at jb.benedict@cox.net. 

President Koraleski reminded members that if 
you have a complaint or issue, to contact the 
members at large which at the current time are 
Perry Dawes and George Horst. 

George Horst, Member at Large- no report. 

 Perry Dawes, Member at Large-no report. 

Ervin Gunderson, Summer Festival Chairman, 
no report. 

 

Ray Kennedy made his way to the front and had 
a fun time presenting Tim Ogle with a “Tim the 
Timer” sign to put in his motor home window. 

Ray also introduced Deb Minor from the 
Daughter of the American Revolution, “DAR” 
who presented Jayne Reit with a beautiful 
certificate to show appreciation for her support  
of her beloved husband, Diego Sainz, who 
served in the Vietnam conflict.  Deb also 
presented and pinned her with a beautiful pin 
recognizing his service. 

 

“DAR” was more than willing to have a booth at 
the 2016 Convention.   Deb told us that “Gene 
had me at 15 seconds, when he began to tell 
me about your convention!” 

Ray also announced that there is a canned food 
drive for Heartland Family Services at 1716 
Charleston Drive, in Papillion and President 
Koraleski is giving the canned goods that came 
into the meeting tonight to that drive. 
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Gene Gau 2016 Convention Chairman; 

enthusiastically announced that the 
promotional video for the 2016 Convention was 
a “smash hit” at the Governor’s meeting.  Shirts 
for the convention are for sale and copies of the 
video are $5.  The wrap for Ray’s car is about to 
“wrap-up” and the car will be offered for 
display to all of the dealerships in Omaha after 
its back from display at the Corvette Museum in 
Bowling Green, KT. 

Old Business- Kevin Reit came to the front to 
talk about donations for door prizes at the 
Convention. Perhaps you would like to donate 
something, or someone you know would like to 
donate something.  Remember, there will be a 

lot of sales after 
Christmas where 
you might be able 
to pick up a bargain 
to donate.  Another 
thought was that 
you could donate 
gift cards you 
might get as gifts 

for Christmas!  Happy people, winning stuff. 

 Kevin also indicated that the “Commission Pot” 
for memberships is running low.  Kevin planned 
to use the entry fees Don Angeroth generated 
for his driving school, but it looks like that’s not 
a viable plan.  (See the Competition Director’s 
report).   

Gene Gau then showed the “take outs” of the 
promotional video which generated lots of 
laughs.  He asked the club in general if they 
wanted to see the whole video, so he did. 

 

New Business- Vic Larson’s dream came true 
when Mary Ann Laaker drew his name for the 
birthday prize and he had the chance to wear 
the birthday hat! 

President Koraleski then brought the club to a 
serious intersection of discussing the possibility 
of the club buying a new club trailer.  A motion 
had been made at the October BOD meeting to 
bring a presentation of moving forward on 
presenting this to the club.  Due to not having 
enough time to prepare, the motion was put on 
hold until the November general meeting.  Jerry 
explained that there had been a committee 
formed from the BOD to looking into this 
possibility back in March. VP Tim Ogle and 
Governor Jon Manz had been asked to present 
this idea to the club.  After the presentation 
was completed, a motion to proceed to 
purchase the club trailer was made by Ray 
Kennedy and seconded by Kathy Gau.  President 
Koraleski called for a vote and an overwhelming 
majority of the members were in favor of the 
purchase.  Three voted against the motion and 
there was one who abstained. 
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George Horst, Member at Large announced 

 

next year’s Board of Directors as follows: 

x President Jerry Koraleski 
x Vice President Ray Kennedy 
x Governor Jon Manz 
x Secretary Jannette Gunderson 
x Treasurer Tom Horeis 
x Competition Director Don Angeroth 
x Social Directors  Committee 

headed by Kathy Cashell 
x Membership Director Marie Manz 
x Editor  Bill Cashell 
x Summer Festival Director  David 

Ferguson 
x Public Relations Director   Pat Swift 
x Member at Large     Perry Dawes 
x Member at Large     Chris Tooker 

Nancy Zimmerman graciously volunteered to 
draw for the 50/50 drawing and red (well they 
all were red) ticket number 4365226 won 
$132.00.    The holder of that ticket was Tom 
Horeis.  Tom’s been a member of CCC since 
1996, so I suppose he’s made his share of 
monetary contributions in “his day”. Although 
Nancy tried to sit down after the 50/50 draw, 
she continued to draw for the gifts on the table 
that had been donated by CCC members in 
order to raise money for our charity. 

Motion to close was made by Tim Ogle and 
seconded by Jon Manz. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jannette Gunderson 

 

 

 

  

 

Remember to bring your non-perishable food items to the general meeting on Dec 17th! 
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS 
 

Please show your appreciation 
 

http://www.hhchevy.com 

 

http://www.gychevy.com 

 

http://www.beardmorechevy.com 

 

 
http://www.siddillongm.com  

http://www.harchelroadmotors.com 

http://www.hubercars.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR CONTRIBUTORS 
 

Please show your appreciation 
 

http://www.hhchevy.com 

 

http://www.gychevy.com 

 

http://www.beardmorechevy.com 

 

 
http://www.siddillongm.com  

http://www.harchelroadmotors.com 

http://www.hubercars.net 

 

 

 

http://www.hhchevy.com/
http://www.hhchevy.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
http://www.hhchevy.com/
http://www.hhchevy.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.gychevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
http://www.siddillongm.com/
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Leach Camper Sales 
1-80 Lake Manawa Exit 
1/2 mile south & 1/2 mile 

west 
712-366-2581 

www.LeachCamper.com 
 
 
 
 

 
George Horst, President 

8802 Washington Cir 
Omaha, NE 

402-677-0123 
www.jikohmfg.com 

 
  

 

 http://www.casciossteakhouse.com 

  

 

Bar & Grill 

 

 

50/50 Tom Horeis 

 

 

Birthday winner was Vic Larson 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.leachcamper.com/
http://www.jikohmfg.com/
http://www.casciossteakhouse.com/
http://www.casciossteakhouse.com/
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January Birthdays 

 

New Members 

  

Larry Longwell 

Larry lives in Colorado.  He competed in the Kearney drag races and 
set the record for his class.  Larry enjoyed meeting fellow CCC 
members in Kearney. 

OUR CONTRIBUTORS 

Please show your appreciation 
 

Auto Trim Design 
www.AutoTrimDesign.net 
 

Bruno’s Auto Works 
www.BrunosAutoworks.com 
 

Breeze Catchers 
www.BreezeCatchers.net 
 
Certified Transmission 
www.CertifiedTransmission.com 
 
Cilantro’s Mexican Bar & Grill 
www.CilantrosOmaha.com 
 
Clancy’s Pub 
www.clancysomaha.com 
 
HS Automotive 
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomo
tiveAndDyno  
 
In The Garage 
www.InTheGarage.biz 
 
K&K House of Trophies 
www.kkTrophies.com 
 
Lions Automotive Upholstery  
http://lionsauto.com  
 
Lyle’s Tires & Wheels 
www.LylesTire.com 
 
 
Northwest Bank  
http://www.bank-orthwest.com/john-
bothof/default.aspx  
  
 

  

Bar & Grill 

http://www.autotrimdesign.net/
http://www.brunosautoworks.com/
http://www.breezecatchers.net/
http://www.certifiedtransmission.com/
http://www.cilantrosomaha.com/
http://www.clancysomaha.com/
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomotiveAndDyno
http://www.facebook.com/HsAutomotiveAndDyno
http://www.inthegarage.biz/
http://www.kktrophies.com/
http://lionsauto.com/
http://www.lylestire.com/
http://www.bank-orthwest.com/john-bothof/default.aspx
http://www.bank-orthwest.com/john-bothof/default.aspx
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  OUR CONTRIBUTORS 

Please show your appreciation 
 

 
Parker’s Smokehouse 
www.ParkersSmokeHouse.com 
 
Peers Auto Works 
www.PeersAutoworks.com 
 
Quaker Steak & Lube, Council 
Bluffs 
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/co
uncil-bluffs/ 

 
R&G Service Center 
www.RandGServiceCenter.com 
 
Village Inn Twin Creek Bellevue 
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/
110857  

 
Biginz Motorsports                 
www.biginzmotorsports.com  
 

  

Bar & Grill 

 

New Members 

 

John Leise 

 

 

Todd and Pauline Seamore 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.parkerssmokehouse.com/
http://www.peersautoworks.com/
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://www.randgservicecenter.com/
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/110857
http://www.villageinn.com/locations/110857
http://www.biginzmotorsports.com/
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2015 Officers 
President  
Jerry Koraleski, President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com             
Vice President 
Tim Ogle, VP@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com  
Secretary  
Jan Gunderson Secretary@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com  
Treasurer 
Tom Horeis, Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Competition Director 
Don Angeroth, Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Editor 
Bill Cashell, Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Governor  
Jon Manz, Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Social Directors 
Jayne Sainz, Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Kathy Cashell, kathy@cashell.us  
Summer Festival  
Erv & Jan Gunderson, SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
2016 Convention Director 
Gene Gau, lky_duck@msn.com  
Public Relations 
Pat Swift, PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Membership Director 
Marie Manz, Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Member At Large 
George Horst, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Member At Large 
Perry Dawes, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
 

2015 Chairpersons 
Points 
J.B. Benedict, Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Sergeant At Arms 
Bill Anderson, Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Webmaster 
Tim Ogle, Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
Greeter 
Allen & Palmer Sohl, Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 
 
Please note the NEW email addresses.  You will never 
have to remember a board members email address 
again - just their position!! Our webmaster has it set up 
to auto forward to the email address we have on-line. 
 
 
 

 

HUSKER NEWS ‘N VIEWS is a monthly 
publication of the Cornhusker Corvette Club, 
expressly for its members. Articles submitted 
for publication MUST be received by the 
editor by the FIRST Thursday of the month.  
The General Membership Meeting is held the 
3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm at the 
Bel Air Banquet Room, 12100 W. Center 
Road.  Join us early for dinner when you can.  
The Board of Directors Meeting is the 1st 
Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm at the CCC 
President’s home.  All members are welcome 
at the Board Meeting.  Correspondence can 
be submitted to  

Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com 
 

Websites:   
CCC:  www.CornHuskerCorvetteClub.com 
National NCCC: www.CorvettesNCCC.Org 

Regional NCCC: 
www.WestRegionNCCC.Com 

 
“Chevrolet Trademark(s) used with the 

written permission of General Motors.” 
 

Deadline for submission for the newsletter 
is the first Thursday of the Month. 

Please email to 
Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

mailto:President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:VP@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Secretary@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:kathy@cashell.us
mailto:SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:lky_duck@msn.com
mailto:PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
http://www.cornhuskercorvetteclub.org/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
http://www.westregionnccc.com/
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
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A RETIREE'S LAST TRIP TO COSTCO 

Yesterday I was at Costco buying a large bag of Purina dog chow for my loyal pet, Necco, the Wonder 
Dog, which weighs 191 lbs. 

I was in the check-out line when a woman behind me asked if I had a dog. 

What did she think I had…an elephant? 

So, because I'm retired and have little to do, on impulse I told her that no, I didn't have a dog, I was 
starting the Purina Diet again.  I added that I probably shouldn't, because I ended up in the hospital last 
time, but that I'd lost 50 pounds before I awakened in an intensive care ward with tubes coming out of 
most of my orifices and IVs in both arms. 

I told her that it was essentially a Perfect Diet and that the way that it works is, to load your jacket 
pockets with Purina Nuggets and simply eat one or two every time you feel hungry.  The food is 
nutritionally complete, so it works well and I was going to try it again.  (Now I have to mention here that 
practically everyone in line was now enthralled with my story.) 

Horrified, she asked if I ended up in intensive care, because the dog food poisoned me.  I told her no, I 
stopped to Pee on a Fire Hydrant and a car hit me. 

I thought the guy behind her was going to have a heart attack he was laughing so hard. 

Costco won't let me shop there anymore.  Better watch what you ask retired people.  They have all the 
time in the world to think of crazy things to say. 

 

 


